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Metro Declines to Comment on the Red Line Stabbing Threat of Litigation
Today, several media outlets including channels 2, 9, 4, 7, 34, the Los Angeles Times and La Opinión requested a Metro statement on the Red Line fatal stabbing after this morning’s press conference with the victim’s family. Metro staff declined to comment on the threat of litigation. It was mentioned, however, that serious crime is rare on the Metro Rail system in Los Angeles County, which has about 300,000 average weekday boardings. Metro carries about 50 million people on the subway every year. Additionally, this was the first slaying on the Metro Red Line since it opened in 1993; however crime can and does occur. Los Angeles Sheriff’s Department (LASD) patrols have been increased on both the Metro Red and Gold Lines in the wake of recent stabbings. LASD, working in tandem with local law enforcement agencies, reminds the public if they See Something, Say Something. Stories are expected to run today and tomorrow.
Regional Connector Transit Corridor Project

The Los Angeles Times, Streetsblog L.A. and BlogDowntown.com have inquired about a letter sent by the Community Connector Coalition suggesting route and station location changes for the Regional Connector Transit Corridor Project, now under final environmental review. The project, amongst others, suggests that moving the proposed light rail route would improve access to and from downtown rail lines through more convenient passenger portals. Project staff reported that Metro takes the coalition’s letter and all public comments seriously and will follow a well-established technical process to review and respond to all letters and comments regarding the Regional Connector’s environmental document. Staff is currently reviewing the letter with the project’s technical, environmental and operations personnel and consultants, and expects to have written responses in the coming weeks. The Final Environmental Impact Statement/Environmental Impact Report (EIS/EIR) will include responses to all public comments and will be submitted for Metro Board consideration in December 2011 contingent on Federal Transit Administration approval. Stories are expected to run today and tomorrow.
Procurement Postings for Next Week

Division 7 Conduit Reroute at Maintenance Building IFB
Procurement will release an Invitation for Bids (IFB) next week to procure a qualified and responsible electrical contractor to remove, furnish and install feeder cables and conduits at Division 7, 8800 Santa Monica Blvd., West Hollywood, CA 90069.
The Procurement process blackout period is expected to run from September 26, 2011 through November 24, 2011.

This Work is the result of the discovery of conduits which need to be relocated in order to proceed with the demolition and excavation for new hoists at Division 7.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Brian P. Mahaffey, Senior Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-7327.
Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events

Next week, I will be speaking to a group of UCLA Urban Planning graduate students. I will also be meeting with OCTA, Sandag, and Toll Roads CEO’s to discuss LOSSAN.


	

	








